Frequently Asked Questions:

Procedures for a successful year

How should I enter the classroom? 

1. Enter the room timely, quickly and courteously.

2. Come prepared with a covered textbook, notebook and pen. 

3. Go to your assigned seat and take out all materials.  All unneeded materials should go under your desk, including bags.

4. Look on the board for your assignment and begin to work immediately. 

· You will generally be given 5 minutes to complete starter.

5. If you had homework, take it out and place it on the right side of your desk.

How should I leave the classroom?
1. The teacher dismisses you, not the bell.

2. Do not start packing up prior to the bell.

3. Take ALL materials with you…including your textbook. The text costs $70 if you lose it!! 

4. Wait until the teacher finishes and officially dismisses you with, “Bonne journée”!

When may I use the bathroom or go to my locker?

1. You have four tickets per marking period to use to go to either your locker or the bathroom. 
·  You may only go to your locker at the beginning of the period.
2. If you need to use the bathroom and we are working as a class, raise your hands and put up three fingers to signal bathroom.
a. Take out your agenda and sign it, and bring it to me to sign.

b. Give me the ticket.

c. Exit and enter quietly.
3. You are expected to leave and return in less than five minutes.

What should I do when I am late?

1. Enter quietly.

2. If unexcused-sign or initial on the clipboard next to your name

3. If excused- Place pass on clipboard 

4. Have a seat and take out all necessary materials.
Can I get up out of my seat?
1. Only when told to do so.

2. If you need to use the pencil sharpener, hold up your pencil and I will nod for you to go to the sharpener.

3. If you have garbage, save it until the end of the period, and throw it out on your way out of the classroom.
What will I do when I need to get your attention as a class?
When I, the teacher, need your full attention and cooperation, I put my hand in the air.

I expect you to freeze, put your eyes on me, and wait for me to start speaking.

When do I have to speak French?

1. All the time!!!  You must try to speak in French first, always!  (The only way you will get better at a new language is by practicing, even the easy stuff.)
2. All greetings, and everyday classroom requests must be in French.

3. During certain activities, I will request French only for everything sad.  That is when I will put up the French (“français” sign).  You will lose points for the assignment if I hear English.
What is the procedure when turning in papers?
1. When I ask you to “hand in your work”, place your paper on the desk next to you-LEFT side

2. If/When you receive a paper, place yours on top and continue passing the stack to your left

3. I will come by and collect all stacks.

What is the grading policy?

1. This class uses a point system for grading.

2. Typically each assignment is worth:

a. Homework – 10 points

b. Class work – 15 points

c. Quizzes – 25-50 points

d. Tests and Projects – 100-200 points

3. Participation is graded twice a marking period using a rubric and is worth 100 points each time

4. If you have a question about your grade:

a. Always check online first!!  (If you lose your password, see the main office)

b. If you see a discrepancy, email me.

c. If the problem is not resolved, speak to me before the start or end of class (this means before the bell rings, or after I dismiss the class)
What should I do if I am absent?

1. If absent, YOU are responsible for obtaining and making up the work.

2. Returning students will not come see me for make-up work. Please ask a classmate, check our class blog and finally, if all else fails, ask me any questions if something is still not understood. 

3. Check the appropriate bin near the windows for all handouts.

4. All students will have one week** from when they return to school to make up any work. After one week, make up work will NOT be accepted.  (This policy excludes the blog and Facebook assignments, which should always be completed on time.  **There is a separate policy for homework. See below.)

What do I do to makeup tests/ quizzes or receive extra help?
1. All makeup tests, quizzes and assignments are YOUR responsibility to make up. All tests and quizzes must be made up during your lunch study, after school or before first period. Tests, quizzes and assignments may not be made up in class. 

2. My extra help day is Tuesday at 2:05 PM in Room B208. However, I am available to stay after school any day upon request. Students must make an appointment with me to make up work or receive extra help. I am ALWAYS happy to give extra help after school.

3. All work will also be on our classroom blog.

What is the policy for homework**?

1. Homework is not accepted late.
2. If you are absent and return the next day, we are reviewing the homework assignment that you missed.  Please get the correct answers.  This assignment will not count towards your grade.

3. If you are absent more than one day, you are responsible to complete the homework assignments that we do not go over while you are present in class.

What should my notebook look like?
1. A three ring binder is helpful.

2. It must have three sections. 

a. Written work: Classwork/Notes/Do Now/Homework (Dated)

b. Handouts

c. Tests and quizzes

3. Please keep everything I give back to you…it will be beneficial for studying, recalling information, and providing “proof” of an assignment.  

4. Your notebook will be checked periodically.

What do I do next?


When you are finished working for the day, you have several options:

1. Start on tonight’s FRENCH homework.

2. Work on Vocabulary.

3. Work on the Passport to Success packet.

4. Read your “choice” novel.

5. Read the newspaper.

Can I eat food?

Food, drinks and chewing gum are not permitted in my classroom.

Do you offer extra credit?

1. I do not offer extra credit to make up for lack of effort through out the marking period. 

2. I do offer extra credit at various times throughout the marking period.

3. Any unused hall passes may be turned in for extra credit at the end of the marking period.

4. If you are seen going beyond what is expected of you in participation, kindness and character, you will receive a euro, which can be turned it at the end of a marking period for extra credit.

Are there class rules?


Yes they are quite simple!

1. Be in your seat working on the bell work when the bell rings

2. Bring all materials to class and take them with you when you leave.

3. Treat each person in this room with dignity and respect.

4. Keep the classroom neat and orderly.

5. Follow all school rules as listed in the student handbook.

Are there consequences if I don’t follow a procedure or guideline?

1. Warning

2. Parent contact and teacher detention

3. Referral

